HIGHLANDS SURGERY PPG

Held at The Estuary Club, 1386 London Road, Leigh-on-Sea, SS9 2SQ

Minutes of meeting held on 31st May 2016

Members present:
   Gemma Cohen (Practice Manager), Dr Jamie Grant,  BG,  LH,  PH(Chair),  AJ,  SJ, LL,  EM,  TM,  MP,  MS,  LS,  PS-S,  ST,  Debbie Warrington.

WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

The Chair PH welcomed everyone to the meeting, expressing it was good to see SJ returning to the group after a period away.

Apologies were received from CA, CM, & JW.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

These were agreed as true and correct.

We were informed that the minutes were updated on the PPG Website on 31.5.16.

MATTERS ARISING

DNA 

Gemma informed the group that the new positive screen presentation was up and running. This provides current figures, for example:

2915 patients attended appointments

This equates to 95% of booked appointments

532 appointments were cancelled.

Receptionists have also started asking patients who phone to repeat their appointment time. Patients are being encouraged to also write down their appointment time.

BABYLON

The group were informed that the Symptom Checker has now been live for 4 weeks, but as yet there was no feedback. The Symptom Checker is similar to NHS Choices.

There is no current update yet on the web–based app, but this should go live soon. Gemma said she would e-mail the group to inform them when it does become live.

HEALTH EVENT

There should be approx. 170 people in attendance at the event.

Event Goody Bags were all filled and were ready to be given out on arrival. We were informed there were some really good leaflets that support people with dementia and even if these were not used by the recipient on the night they could quite probably be passed on to someone who would find them helpful.

There was a query as to why some of the leaflets, such as the cancellation leaflet were so small. Debbie Warrington explained this was deliberate, as the idea was that they would fit in somewhere like a purse or credit card holder and so be carried with the person. There was a suggestion that maybe next time the smaller ones could be combined and then cut up by the individual receiving them, as they were a little difficult to collect and pack.

It is hoped to have 9 stall holders in attendance at the Dementia Event.

Stallholders who have signed up are:

Health Watch

Giles Wilson Solicitors

Age UK

The Altzheimer’s Society

Lions/Chatsworth

Babylon

Peaceful Place 

Memory House

The Care Company

Other stall holders were invited but were unable to attend on this occasion.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A member of the group raised the point that they had noticed that the named GP on their prescription had changed, others in the group had noticed likewise.

Gemma explained that it was mandatory from this year that everyone was allocated a named GP. She explained that patients had just been divided up among the partners in a four way split. New patients joining the surgery would be assigned to the Doctor whose list was currently the shortest.

She assured us that this did not mean in any way that you have to see your named Doctor, but were free to see any Doctor you wished in the surgery. She assured us that all doctors write enough detail in a patient’s notes for another Doctor to be able read and understand.

Dr Grant explained that a GP reads the mail each day, they triage these, clinic letters etc are sent to all Doctors who probably receive 30 – 40 pieces of mail a day. He explained that these can prove informative to Doctors regarding treatment of conditions.

Gemma informed the group that the surgery presently has a full complement of Doctors.

As regards the nurses, nurse Mary will be leaving shortly and the surgery were hopeful to fill her position within 6 -8 weeks.

One member of the group wanted it put on record that during his treatment in recent weeks he had found the Practice to be pro-active rather that re-active and was greatly encouraged by this.

It was suggested that it would be a good idea to put a report of the Dementia Event in the next PPG Newsletter.

TIME & DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 29th June 2016 at 12.30pm
